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July 23, 2013 
 
 
 
TO:  Mr. Al Martin, Secretary to the City of Madison Urban Design Commission 
  On behalf of the City of Madison Urban Design Commission 
 
FROM:  Mary Beth Growney Selene 
  Serving as Agent to The Kitchen Gallery 
 
RE:  THE KITCHEN GALLERY 
  107 KING STREET 
  COMPREHENSIVE DESIGN PLAN REQUEST 
  AMENDMENT TO AN EXISTING PD-SIP 
 
Dear Urban Design Commissioners; 
 
We were advised by the Secretary to the UDC that our request for approval of a Comprehensive 
Design Plan should actually be a request for approval to amend an Existing PD-SIP.  Following, in 
red, are changes that meet with the request to amend. 
 
We are requesting final approval on our submittal for a Comprehensive Design Plan an 
Amendment to an Existing PD-SIP for The Kitchen Gallery at 107 King Street. 
 
I. BACKGROUND 

A. The property is zoned HIS-L PD WP-17. 
B. Since our original submittal date, we have received a Certificate of 

Appropriateness from the Landmarks Commission on July 15, 2013. 
 
II. SIGN ORDINANCE ALLOWANCES FOR WALL SIGNS 

A. There shall be one signable area, for each façade, facing a street.   
B. The signable area for a wall sign is determined by the areas of the facade of the 

building this is free of doors, windows or other major architectural detail, and that 
extends no higher than the juncture of the wall and the roof… 

C. Projecting signs may be displayed in addition to any wall signs allowed under 
Sec.31.07. 

 
III. REQUEST FOR FINAL APPROVAL TO AMEND AN EXISTING PD-SIP FOR AN EXCEPTION TO 

ALLOW FOR TWO SIGNABLE AREAS ON ONE FAÇADE. 
A. Allow for The Kitchen Gallery to use two signable areas on one façade, 

separated by architectural detail.  Both facades are part of The Kitchen Gallery’s 
leased space.  The original building architecture was intended for two separate 
tenant spaces. 

B. The building is zoned commercial and approval of our request would allow for 
The Kitchen Gallery signage to be similar in nature to comparable areas in the 
downtown district. 

C. We believe our request maintains the integrity of the architecture. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted. 








